
                              September 1, 2020 
 
To all students 
 

Trustee for Education/Vice-President 
ARIE Tsutomu 

 
Regarding Lecture Conducting Methods from 2020 Third Quarter 

  

Considering the current situation that the spread of COVID-19 has not reached its 
global convergence, we announced that for the lectures in which infection prevention 
measures can be taken such as ones that can avoid the three conditions (3 Cs: closed 
spaces, crowds, and close contact), face-to-face lectures will be offered wherever 
possible; for the others, lectures will continue to be offered online during the 2020 third 
and fourth quarters at TUAT.  

Regarding the detailed schedules and conducting methods of each course, each 
faculty/graduate school/united graduate school will inform you through the Web Bulletin 
Board for students, TUAT website, etc., as soon as the information is ready. 

 
All TUAT students should be aware of the following contents: the policies of the 

faculty/graduate school/united graduate school you belong to; the guidelines, etc. 
provided by the national and related local governments; as well as the TUAT’s Notice 
and Code of Conduct, etc. posted on the University website. We also request that our 
students take actions not to spread the infection, such as protecting yourselves from the 
virus and preventing infection transmission to others. 

For those students who wish to refrain from coming to Tokyo or attending school due 
to concerns about the infection, we will take account of the situation if possible (such as 
by sending lecture video clips to the student online), so please contact a member of 
education committee or your advising professor. In addition, for those with various 
concerns such as on course planning, or for those having a hard time emotionally or 
financially, the University provides several student support systems through your 
advising professors, supervisors, student life committees, student support offices, 
counselors, Health Service Center, etc., so please do not hesitate to contact us and 
discuss any concern you have. 

We will post up-to-date information on the Web Bulletin Board for students, TUAT 
website, etc., so please check them frequently. 


